
TOWN OF BREMEN
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES

February 19, 2015

Selectpersons present:
Public:

Wendy Pieh, John Marsh, and Henry Nevins
Steve Barnes

On a motion duly made and seconded, the meeting was called to order by
Chairperson Pieh at 5:00 p.m.

Steve Barnes was in attendance to discuss a public hearing for Shellfish Ordinance
revisions. It was decided to hold a public hearing regarding possible changes to the
Shellfish and Traffic Ordinances on March 5.

The road budget for 2015 was briefly discussed. The Town will need an updated plan
with estimates in order to move forward.

High-speed internet services for Bremen were discussed. An article featuring Redzone
Wireless LLC out of Camden was reviewed.

The invoice from S.B. Nichols for shoreland cutting was reviewed. The Town will hold
back $1,000 for removal of the old boat and shoreland planting in the spring.

The language in the Town Warrant for the Conservation Commission was revised, as
they requested.

The discussion on changing the Town's fiscal year was tabled.

The Assessor presented the Selectmen with Supplemental Tax Warrants (2012 - 2014)
and Supplemental Tax Certificates (2012 - 2014) for the Munson property.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to sign the Supplemental Tax
Warrants and Supplemental Tax Certificates for the Munson property.

The Selectmen reviewed a newspaper article regarding Redzone Wireless, LLC, an
internet company partnering with UMaine to provide high-speed wireless throughout the
State. The Town will send a letter of inquiry to Redzone.

The Selectmen discussed the snow that entered the Town Center attic through the rear
roof vent. The snow will be removed. Much of the insulation is wet and may need to be
replaced. The Town will file a claim with our property and casualty insurance carrier.

There was a brief discussion about a "citizen of the year" program. We presently
participate in the Spirit of America Foundation awards and will continue with that.



The Town's recent purchase of 3 FireKing file cabinets from the Changing Seasons
Credit Union at a bargain price was discussed. The cabinets sell anywhere from $2,000
to $3,000, and the Town purchased them for $400/each. The Town will make
arrangements to pick them up.

The Selectmen were advised that the Town received a credit of $10.98 from Central
Maine Power for a street light outage at Route 32 and Nobleboro Road.

Maintenance on the salt shed walls was discussed. Road Commissioner Kostenbader
advised that the walls were pressure washed and recoated in 2012 and should be
redone when the snowplow contract has expired.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the Selectmen's
Meeting Minutes of 02105/2015.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the Warrants of
02113/2015and 02120/2015.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to adjourn at 5:45 pm.
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